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Official Newsletter of THE MODEL “A” FORD CLUB OF AMERICA 

   Canterbury New Zealand Chapter.  PO Box  4212 Christchurch  

COMMITTEE   

Club Captain Graeme Scott (03)384-8773 

Vice Club Captain David Dacombe (03) 313-7341 

 Treasurer              Barrie Shipley (03)383-4640 

Secretary   Brent Miles (03)349-8108 

General Committee   

Anne  and Graham Evans  (03)351-5919 

Glenn Birnie  (03)347-4849 

Peter Bayler    (03) 313-7067 

Pam Dacombe  (03)313-7341 

Russell Genet  (03)329-9065 

Lindsay and Annette Painter  (03)342-5247 

Vaughan Morrison  021660762 

Webmaster Graeme Scott (03)384-8773 

Assistant Webmaster Ken James (03)980-0547 

Script Editor Graham Evans  (03)351-5919 

Club Car Custodian Graham Evans (03)351-5919 

   

Website www.modelaford.co.nz 

Script email afordscript@gmail.com 

COVER.  Gymkhana “extreme  concentration” 

Did you know our club has its own Website, type 'Model A Ford club Canterbury' into google.   
There are a number of pages of interest including all the Scripts from 2014 (able to be down-
loaded and/or printed), notes on future events as well as market place where free adds for 
members can be posted. Any questions or suggestions  please contact Graeme Scott 
(webmaster) at 'scotts.belfast@xtra.co.nz' 

 WEBSITE 

mailto:scotts.belfast@xtra.co.nz
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 My year as Club Captain has come and gone so quickly. 

We have enjoyed club runs to Rolleston, Cheviot  Hokitika ,Oxford , Racecourse Hill and 

Fairlie. 

We have participated in breakfasts ,dinners ,a  posh picnic and a dance, and have visited 

amazing homes ,places and collections too numerous to mention ,held trials,a  gymkhana, 

and ,scenic runs, a full on year. 

We have also welcomed many new members to our club and welcomed old ones back,so 

good to see the club thriving. 

Unfortunately we had to say goodbye to my beautiful wife Rosalie,but  what spectacular 

send off the club gave her ,all those gleaming Model A s .Thanks to you all for your help , 

love and support to myself and my family during that time and since. 

Thank you to the committee for your guidance during the year you are great people. 

Finding a permanent home for the club car will be a challenge for the new com-

mittee ,several options are being explored , the car at present is in temporary storage. 

Congratulations to our trophy winners you have done well,!!!!  

Don’t forget to drive those A s.  

 Peter Bayler.  Club Captain 

 

 

The Club Car has been relocated due to sale of Holly Road property where car has been 

stored for many years. It is  now stored in Weedons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

 CLUB CAR REPORT 
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THE INTERNATIONAL MODEL A FORD DAY 

Saturday 22nd September  2018 

Based in lovely BLENHEIM  

Bob O’Malley – Rally Director 03 5783295  

Chris Bird – Rally Secretary seabird@farmside.co.nz 5742318 027 247 1089  

Sharon Parkes – Rally Treasurer 03 5742318 027 220 2670  

 Saturday 22nd September 2018 HOSTED THIS YEAR BY Top of the South Model A Club 

Inc. Marlborough Group Starting on Friday 21st September from 5:30pm with registration 

& noggin n” natter at the Marlborough Vintage Car Club, Brayshaw Park, Arthur Baker 

Place, off New Renwick Road, then again at the VCC Rooms on Saturday 22nd September 

from 8:00am for late registrations then first car away at 9:00am for a drive through the 

vines, across to Rarangi, around the coast to Tom Canes Bay, through to Picton for a bit of 

exploring then back to Blenheim, either along SH1 or via Queen Charlotte Drive and 

Havelock. Don’t forget your lunch, flask/ thermette, & camera. Dinner in the evening will 

be back at the VCC with time to catch up with your many friends. Sunday breakfast at the 

SAVEUR Café, on the Taylor riverbank, 6 Symons St Blenheim with farewells for those of 

you who are driving home on the Sunday. Brochures will be in your rally packs.  

ACCOMMODATION. There is a variety of options to choose from, so attend to this task 

now. Below is a list of motels mainly along Middle Renwick Road with easy access to  

Brayshaw Park via Battys Road, but there are plenty of other options in Blenheim.     

Phoenix Motor Inn. 03 5779002 Assure Sundowner Motel 03 5782055 Cherylea Motor 

lodge 03 5786319 Commodore Motor Lodge 03 5781259 Knightsbridge Court motel 03 

5780818 Middle Park Motel 03 5783329. 

For registration form next page 
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Mid Winter Dance held at VCC Barn  June 30th 

The day dawned fine and mild for June. Committee gathered at 3pm to start the fire and 

add decorations, balloons and streamers. The theme was to celebrate the arrival of the 

first model A’s in New Zealand 90 years ago. Prizes were presented for lucky spot, best 

dressed and best dancers. This all added to the entertainment. 

What a great response to support this function, it was excellent to see Mark and Deb 

Smith from Hamilton join us from Hamilton. 

Everyone was on the dance floor 

The overall feeling from the evening was positive with a great atmosphere. 

The super was superb thanks to Annette and Lindsay for preparing this wonderful spread. 

Anne Evans 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PAST EVENTS   
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MAFCA Canterbury Chapter Prize Giving 2018 

Trophies and Certificates presented :  

Lynton Withell Cup for Attendance   Graham & Anne Evans  

Avon City Ford Trophy (Night Trial)    Rod & Lynda Thrower  

Rex Chennery Cup for Gymkhana    Peter Bayler   

Brien Dixon Cup for Ladies Gymkhana   Anne Evans  

Rosalie Bayler Memorial Era Picnic   John & Sandra Olliver  

Mark & Debbie Smith Club Captain's Award  Graeme Scott  

MAFCA Ladies Fashion      Barbara Hill  

MAFCA Mens Fashion      John Olliver  

The Straw Family Trophy Junior Gymkhana  Grace Liddell   

MAFCA Concours Cup,       Not Awarded 

Harrison Cup Concours Commercial   Not Awarded  

MAFCA Overall Mechanical ( Peoples Choice)  Not Awarded 

Best Vehicle and Fashion     Not Awarded   

Certificates Only presented :    

MAFCA Highly Commended Junior Gymkhana   Lucy Morrison  

MAFCA Best Dressed Couple     Brent & Lyn Miles     

Most Authentic Car      Not Awarded 

Best Groomed Car       Not Awarded 

 

 

Sandra and John Olliver winners of the  
Rosalie Bayler Memorial Cup 
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Classic car celebrates 90th 

Wes Hartley with the loves of his life - wife Beverley Biggs and Bj,  
the 1928 Ford Model A he named after her. 

 

 

Owning a vintage car is a labour of love and something ‘you can’t put a price on’, according to 
1928 Ford Model A owner Wes Hartley. 

Mr. Hartley has had his beloved, Bj, for the last ten years. 

It is named after his wife Beverley, who has a fairly accurate way to describe Mr. Hartley’s  

relationship with the car. 

 

“She says ‘it is the 90-year-old mistress that I allow you to have,” Mr. Hartley laughed. 

This year is the 90th anniversary of the release of the Ford Model A. 

To mark the milestone, Mr. Hartley will venture to South Australia to participate in the Bay to 
Birdwood. 

Members Profile 
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The annual historic motoring event will feature vehicles manufactured up to December 
1959 and expects to attract more than 1000 vehicles. Up to 70,000 spectators will line the 
streets of Adelaide to watch the cavalcade of history pass by. 

The Model As will have a special display in commemoration.  

Mr. Hartley’s prized possession will also be entered in the Concourse D’Elegance, which 
means his vehicle is of high quality and he will be dressing up in attire from the era of the 
car. He is also joining other Model A owners on a wider tour in Horsham.   

Around 4.5 million Model A’s were built and there are about 350,000 still in existence. Their 
condition ranges from pristine to utter decay. 

Mr. Hartley has dreamed of owning a Model A since his youth. 

“Those that know me know it is a passion of my life,” he said. 

“I’ve always had interest in vintage cars and veteran cars and when approaching retirement I 
thought it was something I would like to get involved in.” 

Ironically, prior to being purchased by Mr Hartley, Bj had a history with Busselton. 

Bj’s was owned by Bill Spencer, who retired in Busselton and set up a workshop in the light 
industrial area. 

When he suddenly died, there was a clearance auction, which included his three Model As. 

“My father-in-law bid on one of the cars but it went too high,” he said. 

“This car went all over WA and eventually I found it in Adelaide.  

“As soon as I got back to Busselton, people said ‘that’s Daisy Duck, Bill Spencer’s car’. So it is 
very funny that after 35 years away the car reappears in Busselton.” 

During her latest stint in Busselton, Bj has escorted the Festival of Busselton Queens and 

appeared in Busselton Motorfest. 

She cruises at 80 kilometres an hour and will run as long as there is petrol in her tank. 

Even though she isn’t the most fuel efficient choice, Mr. Hartley prefers his classic car to the 
‘toys’ on the market today.  

“With a vintage car, it is about the enjoyment in the journey, not necessarily getting to a 
destination,” he said.  
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I would like to remind members that this is your magazine, and articles, photos and  

members profiles are most welcome.    

Send info to email  afordscript@gmail.com 

Please consider providing the script with your input, any suggestions on anything relating 

to Model A’s. 

Regards Graham 

 

August 12th  
Run to visit John McLachlan's car collection in Leeston. 
Meet at Princess Margaret car park at 9:30am 
Lunch at Crate & Barrel Leeston Hotel at 12:30. followed by the tour of John’s car collection. 
 
September 16th 
Run to Daniel Smith car collection in Rangiora. 
Meet at Tower Junction, next to Speights Ale House at 10:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EDITORS NOTE 

COMING  EVENTS   

          FOR SALE 

1930 Roadster Pickup.  

Fully restored to original condition and to a high standard in 2007, 

has travelled 365 miles since. 

For more details Phone Brian on 3545507 or 0272414002 
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       Fashion Tips 
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 ROBERTSON  SCREWS 
Suitable for the Model A 

and T Fords plus other 

1920’s—30’s Canadian 

built cars. 

Email kandjstraw@gmail.com or phone Kevin 0295-245-048  

for details of all the various sizes available. 

 

 

 

       FOR SALE 

Era Fashions for the Model A 

A collection of images detailing 

Ladies, Gents and Children’s clothing 

Accessories and fabrics from  

1928 to 1931 

This CD contains 282 pages showing 

Thousands of different designs. 

$15.00 

Please contact Judy Straw 

(03) 338-3686 or Email kandjstraw@gmail.com 
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Help us make The Script  a success.  We would be grateful for any material you feel could 

be appropriate to include in our Club’s newsletter. 

 

CLOSING DATE for copy for the next Script is 20 August 2018.  Please send to the Editor,  

Graham Evans  afordscript@gmail.com .  The views expressed in this magazine are person-

al opinions of those who contribute and do not necessarily represent the views or           

methodology of the Canterbury Chapter of the Model A Ford Club of America.  Thanks 

goes to MAFC member magazines and web sites as well as other sources who supply        

material to our club which we reprint in the magazine. 

FORDSCRIPT    If we have it wrong and are posting you hardcopy when you would prefer it 

emailed or vice versa or you know someone who should be getting a Script and isn't, please 

let us know.    Either give us a call, 3515919 or email afordscript@gmail.com 
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CLUB CAR :  

Remember that the Club Phaeton is available for members to use.  If your Model A is  not 

mobile, give some thought to borrowing the Club car to join in one of our runs.  Guidelines 

for its use are printed inside the back of the membership list. 

Graham Evans (ph. 03 351 5919) is the custodian of the car and looks forward to your call 

requesting the use of the car. 

 

CANCELLATIONS : In the event of unsuitable or doubtful weather, cancellations or post-

ponements will be emailed to you.  We will be printing the run organiser in the coming 

events, please feel free to contact them or any of the Club committee members. 
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